
Family Camps (COPFAMs) 

We held our first family camp in 2000, as part of our Group Development Plan 

(Vision 21), which was the brainchild of Ted Walker.  We continued to hold family 

camps most years since until 2010. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

At these camps family members camp along with Beavers Scouts, Cub Scouts, 

Scouts, Leaders and Helpers from the Scout Group.  Up to 100 people attended 

each camp.  






